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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – April starts Troop 243 out running.  Well actually climbing as we head out to Torrent Falls for some challenging and safe rock climbing.  Flower sales wrap up in mid-April with the flower sale itself being held at the end of the month.  We are open for drive by sales part of the day on Friday and all day Saturday.  If you purchase flowers ahead of time, they will be available on Saturday, April 30th.   Lincoln Heritage Council arranged for several merit badge opportunities at some unusual places including the SAR Genealogy Research Center for the Genealogy merit badge and the EP Sawyer Park for star gazing and the Astronomy merit badge.  We wrap up the month with an Eagle Court of Honor for Kevin Tobin on the 24th at 2:00 and Adult leadership training opportunities courtesy of LHC.  As we roll into May we will have an Eagle Court of Honor for Jonathan Stuecker on May 1st at 4:00.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. St. John Paul II’s Hikes Lane Campus.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
April 6th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings @ Prepare for the Torrent Falls Camp Out
April 13th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – starting the camping merit badge led by the Legacy patrol.  This is also the final evening to submit flower sales.  The service patrol is Blazing Amazing 
April 20th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Camping Merit Badge Hosted by Legacy – Service Patrol is Legacy
April 27th, 6:30 – 8:30PM – Flower Sale Set Up – No Service Patrol
Torrent Falls Camp Out – This is our latest climbing adventure.  Torrent Falls is in the area of Red River Gorge and offers a nice rock climbing face with pre-established place to clamp a climber’s ropes.  This seems to becoming a regular thing with Troop 243 and is popular.
BSA Swimming Tests - The very important annual BSA swim tests will be held at St. X’s swimming pool on May 4th.  Please make arrangements to participate especially if you plan to canoe.  Without this certification a scout or adult will not be able to participate in the canoe camp out on May 20, 21 and 22.  Lack of this certification could also limit what you will be allowed to do during our summer camp, if water activities are planned.  If you are on moving water, creeks or rivers etc, you have to be BSA certified.  BSA does not allow any replacements for their own certification so Red Cross certified life guards still have to take the BSA swim test.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – The Troop Committee Meeting is cancelled for the month of April.  The PLC and ASM meetings are still scheduled but that could change so stay tuned.
Flower Sale – Keep the flower purchases going!  Use gift cards for folks who are not sure what to get.  These cards will allow them to make purchases during the table sales phase of our flower sale.  We also have a deal worked out to help the folks who are planting up in the garden area of St. John Paul II’s Hikes Lane campus.  Flower selections above and beyond what is presold will be available starting late Friday afternoon April 29th and all day Saturday April 30th.  Presales cannot be picked up until Saturday.  We hope to have the flower sale completed by Saturday evening.  
Miscellaneous – April 5th, at the Swope Center, LHC offers a special Philmont Trek familiarization class for any leader who plans to attend a Philmont Trek or is just curious.  LHC sponsored adult wilderness first aid and intro to outdoor leadership will be taught on April 22nd and 23rd.  Troop 243 will reimburse any leader for this training.  
March Fun!
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Adults And Eagle Scouts Earn Awards Also!
Each year Cherokee District organizes a dinner during which we recognize some of our best adult leaders.  Troop 243 is blessed with leaders who are amazingly generous with their time and committed to a fun, quality safe and learning experience for our boys.  Special thanks of course continues to go to Todd Early who just ended his run as an amazingly committed Scoutmaster who facilitated great experiences for our boys.  In addition, Cherokee District also recognized 2015’s new Eagle Scouts as you can see in the pictures below.
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Cherokee District’s Hike, Bike, Climb and Shoot camp out is proving to be popular with Troop 243 and here are the smiling faces to prove it.  You’ll have to ask Zach about this hammock picture.  I’m sure there is a story.








